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Pastor’s Message 
 

“Blessed are all who fear the Lord, who walk in obedience to him. You will eat the fruit of your labor; 
blessings and prosperity will be yours.”  Psalm 128:1-2 

Summer is winding down and will soon end, and with it the carefree 
days of vacations spent at the beach, the lake, fishing and boating 
in streams and rivers also playing and relaxing in swimming pools. 
As we reflect on these wonderful summer days spent in the water 
perhaps we might also reflect on the waters poured over our heads 
during our Baptism. This is an event that is in the past like our 
summer fun, but it does not end, it remains in the present and the 
future. Our play time in the various waters during this summer will 
leave us with joyful memories to share with our family and 
neighbors. Our baptism may not be remembered if baptized as 
babies, but it lives within us as the Holy Spirit speaks to our hearts 
to follow God and care for our neighbors, those we know and those 
neighbors we do not know but who need our help. 
Remember you are blessed by God’s grace and love. You were 
blessed this summer with a time for rest and a time to spend with 

family and friends. You were blessed with a time to see the wonders of God’s creation and time spent 
enjoying what God has given you. 
Now you are blessed to return to work and to school. Consider what you do for God as you labor, and 
the blessings your labor brings to you and your neighbors. Even children labor at our church with joy. 
Martin Luther teaches, our vocation (work) can be a calling from God, when we use our work for the 
benefit of others. 
The student in school is educated in the ways of understanding to choose a vocation in life. One may 
become an engineer who develops better farming machinery, the farmer uses this to increase the crops 
which feed more people. The farmer in turn hires people to pick the crops and load them on trucks. 
Truck drivers deliver these to stores and the store workers place them on shelves for 
people to buy in order to feed their families. Each vocation blesses another and in the 
end we are blessed as we care for our neighbors. 
                                 Blessings to you in Christ Jesus,  

Pastor David 
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   August 2019 BIRTHDAYS 
 

Happy Birthday to you! 
2 Scott Soell 
2 David Strobel 
5 Lindsey Plochberger 
7 Ladine Heidbreder 
8 Peyton Stubinger 
9 Julie Griffin 

14 John Loesch 
15 Marlene Carlson 
15 Nicole Benne 
17 Ashley Meyer 
18 Lindsey Carrel 
18 Michael Linhardt 
18 Tinleigh Strobel 
18 Delores Vlach 
19 Kylee Scheperle 
24 Lucas Plochberger 
24 Frank Pascoe 
26 Michael Elliott 
26 Jordan Russell 
29 Barbara Carrel 
29 Arabella Ferrell 
29 Mandy Miller 
29 Craig Stubinger 
31 Marshal Schroeder 

 

   August  ANNIVERSARIES 
1   Mitchell and Laura Plochberger    2009  10th 
2   Mike and Diane Kalaf                   1975 
6   Frank and Kay Pascoe                 1967 
8   Jamie and Amanda Bunch        2009  10th  
9   Larry and Debby Koestner        1969  50th 
19  Les and Kathryn Linsenbardt        1962 
23  Alan and Rania Scheperle        2003 
27  Pastor Ed and Carole Merckel      1977 
Happy Anniversary 

Date Attendance Offering 
July 07 91 $4,085.82 
July 14 100 $2578.50 
July 21 98 $2281.25 
July 28 97 $1,596.50 

Total 386 $10,542.07 
 

FINANCIAL UPDATE 

Included in Financial Update: Special Gifts 
Air Conditioning Fund: $14,300.00 donated in 12 weeks. 
Thank you St. Paul’s congregation for this amazing gift. 
Epistle contributions for postal mailing: $25.00 
Synod Assembly travel reimbursement: $41.70 
Glenn Gibler and family gift to the church during their visit. 
 

Continued prayers for healing, comfort and peace. 
Vanessa Pyatt, Amy Buechler, Virginia Linhardt,  
Donna Viles, Chris Russell and Kevin Morrow. 
 

Congratulations to Kara (Grunden) & Andrew Richart 
on their wedding July 13, 2019. Blessings to you on a life of 
joy and happiness. 
 

 
 

 
                     
Heartfelt sympathy and condolences to the families 
of our church friends for the recent deaths of Greg 
Meller and Elmer Kiesling. May the comfort of 
Christ’s peace be with you.  
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Ask the Pastor 
Question: Each Sunday we say a Creed, normally the Apostles’ Creed but sometimes the Nicene 
Creed. Who wrote them? When were they written? Where were they written? Do most denominations 
use these creeds? Perhaps you could do a creed a month? 

Answer: Great question and suggestion of learning 
about the Creeds each month.  
This week we will look at the second most common 
Creed used in the church, the Nicene Creed. 
In 325 AD, the church was being fractured by 
different theological understandings that went 
against the Christian faith.  
On the one side was the belief taught by Athanasius 
that we hold true in our faith today which says God 
the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit are ONE. 
Three persons but ONE God. 
On the other side was the belief of Arius, who was a 
leader of a congregation in Alexandria, Egypt. He 
taught that Jesus was God’s Son but was different 
from the Father and subordinate to the Father. The 
Son was God but the Father and Son were not ONE. 
These two different teachings were splitting the 
church between the separate factions. 
Constantine the Great was a Roman emperor who 
was the first emperor to convert to Christianity. Due 
to the ongoing fracture of the church, Constantine 
interceded to put an end to the feud between the two 
opposing factions. Constantine said, “Division in the 
church is worse than war." 
In 325 he called together a gathering of the First 
Council of Nicaea. Constantine invited 1,800 bishops 
to come to Nicaea (present day Iznik, Turkey) and 
discuss this theological issue and settle the truth of 
the matter. 
Around 300 bishops attended the council gathering at 
Nicaea and after much discussion agreed upon the 
newly written creed which would be named after the 
gathering called by Constantine in Nicaea.  
This Nicene Creed would refute the Arian belief and 
condemn Arius as a heretic and he would be exiled. 
These are the beliefs we have come to have faith in 
through hearing the Word of God in the Holy 
Scriptures. We believe Jesus to be fully God and fully 
human. Jesus is “God from God, Light from Light, true 
God from true God, begotten, not made, of one Being 
with the Father”. Amen 
St. Athanasius wrote a book called “On the 
Incarnation”. If you would like to borrow my copy to 
read, let me know. 

            Peace, Pastor David 

We believe in one God, 
   the Father, the Almighty, 
   maker of heaven and earth, 
   of all that is, seen and unseen. 

We believe in one Lord, Jesus Christ, 
   the only Son of God, 
   eternally begotten of the Father, 
   God from God, Light from Light, 
   true God from true God, 
   begotten, not made, 
   of one Being with the Father; 
   through him all things were made. 
   For us and for our salvation 
      he came down from heaven, 
      was incarnate of the Holy Spirit and the   
      virgin Mary 
      and became truly human. 
      For our sake he was crucified under  
      Pontius Pilate; 
      he suffered death and was buried. 
      On the third day he rose again 
      in accordance with the scriptures; 
      he ascended into heaven 
      and is seated at the right hand of the  
      Father. 
      He will come again in glory to judge the   
      living and the dead, 
      and his kingdom will have no end. 

We believe in the Holy Spirit, the Lord, the   
   giver of life, 
   who proceeds from the Father and the  
   Son,   who with the Father and the Son is  
   worshiped and glorified, 
   who has spoken through the prophets. 
   We believe in one holy catholic and  
   apostolic church. 
   We acknowledge one baptism for the  
   forgiveness of sins. 
   We look for the resurrection of the dead, 
      and the life of the world to come.  
      Amen. 
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Congratulations to St. Paul’s 2019 Confirmation Graduates 
Kate Freiner, Charlie Miller and Garrett Collins graduated from Confirmation class on Sunday,  
June 9, 2019. During the worship service the first reading of Acts was read by Charlie Miller, Psalm 104 
was read by Garrett Collins and the second reading was read by Kate Freiner. 

Prior to being confirmed, 
each student read a chosen 
scripture and spoke of what it 
meant to them. 
Kate Freiner chose 
Deuteronomy 4:20 “But the 
LORD has taken and brought 
you out of the iron-smelter, 
out of Egypt, to become a 
people of his very own 
possession, as you are now.” 
Charlie Miller chose 
Philippians 4:13 “I can do all 
things through Christ who 
gives me strength.” 
Garrett Collins chose 
Matthew 15:11,19 “What 
goes into someone's mouth 
does not defile them, but 
what comes out, that is what 
defiles them. For out of the 
heart come evil thoughts." 

This was the first Confirmation Class for Pastor David at St. Paul’s and each of these wonderful kids 
were exemplary in their study and attention in class for the two years of faith formation. Pastor David 
was very proud of them and all they accomplished. 
 
Margaret Circle provided wall crosses to each Confirmand with their scripture and date of 
confirmation engraved. These are metal crosses made by Amber and Willard Gardner using 
a plasma cutting table. 
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Congratulations: Maxwell Neenan 
We are proud of you obtaining your Bachelor of Arts & Science degree in English with a History minor 
from the University of Missouri, on May 19, 2019.  This is an awesome achievement. 

Blessings to you, Victoria and Wolfgang and a huge shout out to Susan and Peter for their 
encouragement along the way. 
 
Life is Funny 
On the first day, God created the dog and said: "Sit all day by the door of your house and bark at 
anyone who comes in or walks past. For this, I will give you a life span of twenty years." The dog said: 
"That's a long time to be barking. How about only ten years and I'll give you back the other ten?"  
So God agreed. 
On the second day, God created the monkey and said: "Entertain people, do tricks, and make them 
laugh. For this, I'll give you a twenty-year life span." The monkey said: "Monkey tricks for twenty years? 
That's a pretty long time to perform. How about I give you back ten like the Dog did?" 
And God agreed. 
On the third day, God created the cow and said: "You must go into the field with the farmer all day 
long and suffer under the sun, have calves and give milk to support the farmer's family. For this, I will 
give you a life span of sixty years." The cow said: "That's kind of a tough life you want me to live for 
sixty years. How about twenty and I'll give back the other forty?" 
And God agreed again. 
On the fourth day, God created man and said: "Eat, sleep, play, marry and enjoy your life. For this, I'll 
give you twenty years." But man said: "Only twenty years? Could you possibly give me my twenty, the 
forty the cow gave back, the ten the monkey gave back, and the ten the dog gave back; that makes 
eighty, okay?" 
"Okay," said God, "You asked for it." 
So that is why for our first twenty years we eat, sleep, play and enjoy ourselves. For the next forty 
years we slave in the sun to support our family. For the next ten years we do monkey tricks to entertain 
the grandchildren. And for the last ten years we sit on the front porch and bark at everyone.  
Life has now been explained to you.  
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Congregational Council Meeting, July 2019 
The Congregational Council meeting was cancelled this month as there were no pressing issues that 
needed attention. President Zola Finch emailed for a motion to approve Pastor David Viles mileage by 
electronic vote, which was approved by all except Delores Vlach, who approved by voice vote. Pastor 
David’s mileage was 426 miles of which 277 were for Synod Assembly, and the remaining for home, 
hospital and wedding travel expenses. The amount of $277.08 was approved by email and voice vote. 
Pastor reported attendance at several individual meetings, to include Lions Club, Food Bank at Trinity 
in Russellville, Lohman City Council, S.T.A.R.S., Worship and Music, and Safety Meetings. He made 1 
home visit, 2 office visits, 4 hospital visits, and various office conversations. Pastor officiated at 1 
wedding, attended Synod Assembly, Confirmed Kate Freiner, Garrett Collins and Charlie Miller, 
conducted a special patriotic service, helped set up for the Fireworks event and made announcements 
and a prayer during the event. and numerous other activities. 
Treasurer Kay Pascoe submitted the financial report via email which was read and accepted by all via 
email and voice vote by Delores Vlach. Respectfully submitted by Becky Weber, Council secretary. 
 
Technology: Dan Tschirgi 
We rented two large speakers from Will West for the Patriotic Sunday Festival and we were able to use 
our old sound system to connect music and a microphone to them which allowed Pastor David to make 
announcements and prayers. Special thanks to Zola Finch and family for donating the cost of the 
speakers. 
 
Evangelism: Delores Vlach  
Big thank you to Donita Stubinger and the Jr. Lutherans for providing food and drink for patriotic 
Sunday fellowship hour. Also thanks to Curt Stubinger for arising early to bake the delicious cinnamon 
rolls! Also, thanks to Karla Strobel for being part of the baking team for the June fellowship hour. Her 
name was inadvertently omitted in last month’s Epistle.  
 
Worship & Music: Kathy Meller 
The committee was unable to meet on our regular first Tuesday of July, so we postponed our meeting 
until July 30th to choose hymns for both August and September. The choir has been singing the Psalm 
once a month which has added an interesting element to our worship. The choir has grown and the 
congregation has been enjoying wonderful singing this year. The choir began summer break on July 
21, through August. We have talked about kids, adults or both doing some instrumental music during 
worship, if you are willing we would love to hear from you. Please contact Kathy or one of the other 
members of the Worship & Music Committee.  
 

Parish Education: Laurie Koestner 
Vacation Bible School was a wonderful learning experience with many churches coming together to 
share the good news and learning that no matter what, “God is Good, All the Time.” We will be 
preparing this month for our upcoming Sunday School year which should begin the third Sunday of 
September on the 15th. 

Church Improvement: Mitchell Plochberger 
The water softener located in the Sunday School supply closet was removed, cleaned and replaced. 
Weeds were sprayed in the parking lot and on the walkways around the church. 
 

Stewardship: Paula Linsenbardt – No report this month. 
 

Mutual Ministry: Vacant (Pastor David Viles) 
Pastor reports we need two members and a chairperson for this committee. The meeting was canceled 
due to Vacation Bible School commitments. We will resume this month to begin the annual evaluation 
process. 
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Jr. Lutherans: Donita Stubinger 
The cinnamon rolls on our 4th of July celebration was quite a hit. We thank Curtis for making them for 
the congregation and Ruth for delivering them and helping to put them all out to serve. Thanks also to 
all the Jr. Lutherans, their parents and other church members that helped to make the event a big 
success. 
Plans are being made to get together after church on Sunday, August 25, 2019 at 11:00 am to meet 
at the Russellville Fire Department where we will be greeted by Mitchel Ott who will tell us about our 
community Fire Trucks and what all the Fire Fighters do to save our lives in case of fire or wrecks. 
Following his presentation, we will go over to the Russellville Pool for swimming. Before swimming, we 
will eat lunch at the pool, soda and water may be purchased there along with ice cream in the 
afternoon. 
Everyone is welcome to join us for a fun filled afternoon. Bring a friend and also parents and 
grandparents. Calls will be made to each family to find out how many are coming so enough food can 
be prepared. Contact Donita Stubinger if you have questions or to confirm attendance. 
 
Chili Supper Update: Marlene Carlson 
October 6th is fast approaching and our Annual Chili 
Supper will soon be here.  Not sure where the summer 
has gone but fall is just around the corner.  Please put 
that date on your calendar and plan on being at Church 
that day to help, and to enjoy the great food.  If you 
know that you will not be available to help or bring food, 
please let Kathy (782-4788) or Marlene (690-0117) 
know as soon as possible.  The Chili Supper Committee 
will be meeting soon to finalize plans and begin passing 
out work schedules and food donations soon.   
 

Dorcas Circle  &  S.T.A.R.S. [Seniors, tired and retired saints]: Gertrude Strobel 
There will be no Dorcas meeting in July or August. LOOKING AHEAD: October 9th, Erika Gerth has 
arranged for Capital Region Medical Center to give Flu Shots and a presentation on “Healthy Back, 
Happy Life”- More information will be in next month’s Epistle 
 
Mobile Food Pantry: Audrey Bunch 
The July 9th Mobile Food Pantry was held in Russellville at Trinity Lutheran Church parking lot.  It was 
a very hot afternoon; 102 families were served with 380 people in those families.  We had a truck load 
of items to give away, some of the items were fresh produce: apples, blackberries, cauliflower, 
coleslaw, honeydew, lemons, lettuce, watermelon, dozens of eggs, cereal, animal crackers, cheese 
crackers, cottage cheese, frozen pizzas and Clorox wipes.  Volunteers from Lohman Lions Club were 
Alberta and Gary Zumwalt, from St. Paul’s Pastor David Viles, Debbie Raithel, Emily Raithel, Dan 
Tschirgi, Becky Weber, Rosemary Heidbreder, Aaryn Bunch, Gary and Audrey Bunch.  Next Mobile Food 
Pantry will be August 13th at 1:15 P.M. 
 
Fruendschaft Gruppe: Jeannette Fischer 
We continue to be in recess until September. Thanks, Jeannette Fischer, Chair 
 
Safety and Security: The committee met on July 15th. A fire drill was set for July 28th after church 
with the congregation exiting the non-affected doors and gathering at the basketball court located on 
the south side of the Parsonage and beside the garage. 
The committee requests donations of three Wheelchairs and three Walkers members may have that 
are no longer being used. The committee would like to have two wheel chairs upstairs and one 
downstairs. If you would like to donate please contact a committee member. 
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WELCA: Amber Gardner 
September 28th will bring the WELCA Mid-Missouri Cluster meeting to our church with a wonderful 
speaker planned for the afternoon presentation. Please make plans to attend. 
 

St. Paul’s Epistle: 5O Years Ago, March, 1969: Gertrude Strobel 
Eight pounds of postage stamps were recently mailed to Germany to help support Mission work.  
The ALCW (American Lutheran Church Women of St. Paul's) presented Harold Strobel with a Service 
Prayer book with prayers for his safe return prior to his leaving for the Marines.  Larry Koestner and 
Deborah Mae Findlay were married before our altar on August 9th. (Happy 50th, Larry and Debbie!)  
That's the way it was...50 years ago 
 

It's Paul, the Mouse, reporting from the church on the hill.  The Mouse family has 
enjoyed the indoors this past month.  On fireworks night the mouse family 
gathered snugly in nests, safe from the bang-bang of the fireworks.  But the big 
crowd left us many crumbs, so we were happy about that.  New to us was the 
tornado in Jefferson City that blew some of its winds, rain, thunder etc. our way.  
The mouse family joins the congregation in thanking all those who helped with 
the church services this month...readers, ushers, greeters, musicians, choir, 

acolytes, communion assistants, fellowship hosts, etc.  We thank Pastor Viles for all the service he did 
for St. Paul's and community this month. A special thanks to Marie Scheperle who has "done" the 
bulletin board in the narthex for fifty years!  A special thanks, too, to Trish Russell, Jeannette Fischer 
and Delores Vlach for tending the outdoor flower beds. Dog Days began July 3rd and it is said "If the 
dog days be clear, 'Twill be fair all year."  So let us see if that saying falls true.  We close with "A warm, 
dry August, is the forerunner of long, snowy winter."  My girlfriend, Paulinah, and Paul, the Mouse, 
send blessings your way.!       Your friend,  Paul, The Mouse   
 

Margaret Circle: Erika Gerth  
The members of Margaret Circle gathered at the home of Kay Pascoe on Tuesday, July 9th for the 
Circle’s annual salad supper.  A variety of delicious salads and scrumptious chocolate brownies prepared 
us for Inge Gauck’s lively Bible study based on the 5th chapter of the Gospel according to Matthew.  
What did Jesus mean when he said we were the salt of the earth and the light of the world?  How do 
those words impact our lives?  With grateful hearts we designated $300 of the evening’s offering to 
Mobility Worldwide for the purchase of one mobility cart.  Imagine the joy and hope which this gift will 
provide for one individual as he/she is literally lifted off the ground and able to pursue a life which 
previously seemed unimaginable! Debbie Boyce will host our next meeting on Tuesday, August 6th at 
6:30 PM.  Inge Gauck, our Bible study leader for the year, will lead us in the study of God’s holy word.  
All women of the church and their friends are welcome to attend!   
 

Woodpeckers Invade The Hill 
 

  Thanks to Wyatt Prosch, there are 
three real wooden woodpeckers on 
three of the trees located around 
St. Paul’s church. 
 

Take a look around and see if you 
can find all three of them. 
Thank you, Wyatt, for keeping it 
interesting here on the Hill. 
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St Paul's Annual Camping / Float Trip: Debbie Boyce 
4th Annual Camping/Float Recap; All I can say is, if you missed it ….. you missed a great time! 
There were 4 St. Paul’s families represented and 7 total RV’s in the group with the other friends that joined us.  
The float down the Niangua River was refreshing, and relaxing.  We have great cooks in the group and ate 
well !!  If you want to join us at Hidden Valley Outfitters next year, we made reservations on our way out for 
Thursday, July 16th – Sunday, July 19th of 2020.  
 

 

 
 
Cemetery Flower Bed 
 

 
This amazing flowerbed always looks wonderful and is one of the first attractions seen by visitor and 
especially families who come to funerals and pay their last respects. The sign is written in German, 
‘Mein Erloeser Lebt’ which translates: ‘My Redeemer Lives’. Delores Vlach tends this garden weekly to 
keep it beautiful and we are thankful for her dedication and care for an important part of our grounds. 
 

4th of July Fireworks: The Fireworks show this year was amazing and could not have happened 
without the generosity of Chris Russell with Xtreme Body & Paint, the Lohman Lion’s Club and the City 
of Lohman who each contributed a third of the costs. Thank you all. 
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Vacation Bible School 
Trinity Lutheran Russellville, St. Paul’s Lutheran Lohman and other churches in the area came together 
for a ROARing good time for VBS this year. We gathered on Sunday, July 14th and closed the event 
on July 18th with a review and then swimming at the Russellville pool. Everyone had a wonderful time 
and we averaged 45 children attending. Special thanks to Anna Wise for her dedicated work of 
organizing and putting it all together. Misty Schroeder for her wonderful work in organizing and 
supplying much of the food for the event. All the teachers and helpers that made it a joy and wonderful 
teaching for the children. The Pastors who prayed and talked about the videos and the parents who 
brought their children each evening to experience God’s word and love. 
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       Reading Through the Bible 
 

St. Paul’s Bible Scholars meet each Sunday at 4:00 p.m.  
Last month we completed Job and started reading the 
book of Psalms. 
 

 New Schedule for the Month. 
 

Some of what we have learned these 4 weeks. 
 

The book of Job was a difficult story to read. Why should 
good people suffer? We know we are not perfect but even 
when we try to do the best we can, often suffering and 
sorrow enter our lives. 
Job teaches us when we remain faithful in God’s presence 
and help we are lead through these difficult situations as 
God sees us to the end. 
In Job’s story he is restored with all he lost and more and 
is assured that God never left him.  
In our life we sometimes lose what we love and may not 
get it back or at least not in the way we wish. But we can 
be assured that when we come face to face with God we 
will gain what we could never have hoped for on this earth. 
 
As of the end of July we will have read 119 of the 150 
Psalms. The shortest read on July 30 was only two verses 
containing a mere 29 words in the NIV. Two chapters later 
we read 119 on July 31 which is the longest Psalm with 
176 verses containing 2,320 words. 
 
The Psalms are the songs of the Jews which are sung to 
the praise of God. They recount times of joy, trouble and 
despair. They point to God’s faithfulness in his love and 
caring for us. They tell of our dependence on God alone 
and the many ways we are saved through his grace. 
 
If you are not reading through the Bible, please consider 
reading one Psalm a day in the morning or the evening for 
the next 150 days and contemplate on what speaks to you 
from this poetic writing. 
 
If you are living outside of this area and can’t attend, feel 
free to send questions or comments to Pastor David’s 
email address.  davidviles@cox.net 
 

 
 

St. Paul's 2019 Schedule                              
Read Through the Bible 

Date Day Daily Reading 
Aug-1 Thursday Psalm 120 - 134 
Aug-2 Friday Psalm 135 - 141 
Aug-3 Saturday Psalm 142 - 145 
Aug-4 Sunday Psalm 146 - 150 
Aug-5 Monday Proverbs 1 - 4 
Aug-6 Tuesday Proverbs 5 - 8 

Aug-7 Wednesday Proverbs 9 - 11 
Aug-8 Thursday Proverbs 12 - 14 
Aug-9 Friday Proverbs 15 - 17 
Aug-10 Saturday Proverbs 18 - 20 
Aug-11 Sunday Proverbs 21 - 23 
Aug-12 Monday Proverbs 24 - 26 

Aug-13 Tuesday Proverbs 27 - 28 
Aug-14 Wednesday Proverbs 29 - 31 
Aug-15 Thursday Ecclesiastes 1 - 4 
Aug-16 Friday Ecclesiastes 5 - 8 
Aug-17 Saturday Ecclesiastes 9 - 12 
Aug-18 Sunday Song of Songs 1 - 3 

Aug-19 Monday Song of Songs 4 - 6 
Aug-20 Tuesday Song of Songs 7 - 8 
Aug-21 Wednesday Isaiah 1 - 4 
Aug-22 Thursday Isaiah 5 - 8 
Aug-23 Friday Isaiah 9 - 11 
Aug-24 Saturday Isaiah 12 - 16 

Aug-25 Sunday Isaiah 17 - 22 
Aug-26 Monday Isaiah 23 - 26 
Aug-27 Tuesday Isaiah 27 - 29 
Aug-28 Wednesday Isaiah 30 - 33 
Aug-29 Thursday Isaiah 34 - 37 
Aug-30 Friday Isaiah 38 - 41 

Aug-31 Saturday Isaiah 42 - 43 
 

 

quilting 
There is a very fine line between 
"hobby" and "mental illness." 

mailto:davidviles@cox.net
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St. Paul’s Calendar               AUGUST             2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     Calendar     
    Online Link 

  
 
 

 
    

 

 

    1 
 
 

2 
 

Pastor’s 
Day Off 

3 
 

 

4 

9am Worship  
Fellowship hour 
hosted by Adult 
Forum members 
 

 

4pm Bible Reading 
Group 

5 
 

 
6 
 

6:30pm Margaret 
Circle at home of 
Debbie Boyce 
 

6 pm Buddy Pack 
school give-away 
at Trinity Church, 
Russellville 

7 
 

Bulletin Printed 
 

 

8 
 

 
9 
 

Pastor’s 
Day Off 
 

10 
 

 

11 
 

9am Worship  
Communion 
 

4pm Bible Reading 
Group 

12 
 

6:30 pm 
Church 
Council 
Meeting 

13 
 

1:15 pm  
Food Pantry 

14 
 

Bulletin Printed  
 

 

15 
 

 
16 
 

Pastor’s 
Day Off 

17 
 

 

18 

9am Worship  
 

4pm Bible Reading 
Group 

19 
 

Epistle    
Deadline 

20 
 

 
21 
 

Bulletin Printed  
 

6:30 pm 
Mutual Ministry 
Meeting 
 

22 
 

 
23 
 

Pastor’s 
Day Off 

24 

25 
 

9am Worship 
Communion 
 

Jr. Lutheran’s Trip 
to Russellville. 
 

4pm Bible Reading 
Group 

26 27 
 
 

28 
 
Bulletin Printed  

29 30 
 

Pastor’s 
Day Off 

31 

 

Date   Ushers    Acolytes | Communion – Youth - Adult 
August 04      Delores Vlach| Becky Weber  William Gardner 
August 11       Zola Finch | Laurie Koestner  Meredith Benne| Jahanna Koestner | Laurie or Jerry Koestner 
August 18 Paula Linsenbardt | Kathy Meller Charlie Miller 
August 25 Mitchell Plochberger | Dan Tschirgi Christopher Murphy | Landon Plochberger | Trish Russell 
 
 

Date   Greeters              Readers      Communionware For Month  
August 04      Frank Pascoe | Donald Weber  Lori Meyer      Carol Elliott | Marie Scheperle 
August 11 Abby Bubach | Stacy Bubach  Harry Thompson         
August 18 Don Buchta | Audrey Bunch  Jana Thompson      Flower Chairperson For Month     
August 25 Gary Elliott | Richard Heidbreder Nicole Benne      Volunteers Needed…Please 
                Contact Amber Gardner: 645-7371 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church – 8618 Church Hill Drive – Lohman, Missouri  65053 
10:15 a.m.: Adult Forum   
Prayer Chain: Michelle Collins email: michelle.collins4@gmail.com  573-230-9574 
Pastor David Viles email: davidviles@cox.net – Cell: 479-670-2000 – Church: 573-782-4458 

 

Central States Synod 
WELCA Convention in 
Wichita, KS August 16-18 

http://www.stpaulslutheranlohman.org/calendar/
http://www.stpaulslutheranlohman.org/calendar/
mailto:michelle.collins4@gmail.com
mailto:davidviles@cox.net
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